Dear Senators,

This is a very short submission to highlight the problems researchers face in gaining access to scientific journals. Funding for libraries has been declining greatly over a number of years and now the weak Australian dollar is making it worse.

Today (18/7/2001) I received an email (see below) from the Biomedical Librarian at the University of NSW about cancelling journal subscriptions. This is one of many such emails I have received over the last few years. Now even electronic journal subscriptions are being cancelled.

In short the Biomedical Library at the University of NSW is going to cancel $287,000/year worth of subscriptions, which equates to 22% of journal subscriptions. In 2000, subscriptions to the value of$120,000/year were cancelled. No doubt other sections of the University of NSW Library have the same problem.

This is catastrophic. We cannot just blame the dollar, we must fund these subscriptions or face a real reduction in the quality of research in our Universities.

Thank you for your time,

Robert Gorman

Robert Gorman

Prince of Wales Medical Research Institute
Phone: +61 2 9382 2673

Barker St.




Fax: +61 2 9382 2724

Randwick NSW 2031



Home: +61 2 9665 7457

Sydney, AUSTRALIA


Mobile: 0410 665 745

The full email mentioned above:

"Dear Colleagues

Unfortunately we are faced with the need to cancel Biomedical Library journals to the value of $287,000 in 2001. This equates to 360 - 400 journal titles (both electronic and print formats of the journal title will be cancelled). In some cases, we will be able to maintain access to a copy of the journal if it is held in full text on the database Proquest, but in the main, cancellation will mean we will have to rely on our Interlibrary loan service, Ingenta (formerly Uncover) or a commercial document supplier, for the supply of journal articles held in these cancelled journals.

Because of the very large cancellation task, and to save everyone the bother of sorting through 1516 (we have a total of 1760 journals journal titles, 244 of which are under contract and cannot be cancelled till next year) I have selected, (based on certain criteria), a list of journals for cancellation.

The journals identified for cancellations and the criteria by which they were placed on the list, are available by going to the Biomedical Library homepage http://www.library.unsw.edu.au/~biomed/biomed.html and clicking on Biomedical Library Serial Cancellations 2001 located in the middle of our homepage, or going direct to  http://www.library.unsw.edu.au/~biomed/serials/serialmb.html

I would be grateful if you could identify any journals you think should not be on the list, provide a justification for retention, and send it to me by the 10 August (ideally via email).

Requests for retention should be kept to a minimum, bearing in mind that the cancellations, because they constitute approx 22% of our subscriptions, are going to impact on you all.

In 2000 the cancellation list ($120,000) was compiled on the basis of the feedback received and it is my belief that this ensured the best titles were retained. I am hoping again, that you can ensure that mistakes are kept to a minimum.

If you have any enquiries please either contact me, or your BLAC liaison committee member.

I thank you for your cooperation.

Jill
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